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The COVID-19 vaccines are a global medical experiment with unproven mRNA vaccine technology.

The idea that we would condition civil “liberty” and the “pursuit of happiness™ on carrying a card or passport
proving use of a vaccine is a big step toward totalitarianism. Freedom to choose not to inject any substance,
much less a gene therapy, into your body is a fundamental human right, and is protected by the US Constitution
and the Nuremburg Code. It will cause lasting damage to our democracy and civil liberties if we let this
freedom go by the wayside.

"My body, my choice" is not just a value in womens' reproductive rights, it is a value for all times.

The Board of Supervisors needs to pass a resolution that THE PEOPLE OF VENTURA COUNTY WILL NOT
NEED PROOF OF VACCINATION TO DO ANYTHING.

Allen Aune
Camarillo, CA



